STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Tel 01698 793946

Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse 01698 793498


NOTES OF MEETING WITH ELECTED MEMBERS AND COMMUNITY COUNCIL TO DISCUSS LOCAL PLAN . 

SUNDAY 17TH JUNE 2012 @ STONEHOUSE HOSPITAL 
	Item
	

	1
	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES

	
	In attendance

Robert Craig (Vice chair)

George Smith
Molly Casey
Sharon Montgomery
Robert Freel (Secretary)

Councillors, Campbell, Dorman & Holman


	
	Chair thanked everyone for coming, apologised for the short notice and confusion on it being on however it was felt that as we had three from four councillors it was best to move it forward as the closing date for submissions on the local plan was 29th June 2012.

 The main purpose of the meeting was to go over areas that the community council felt were relevant to the local plan and to seek the councillor’s position on these as well as obtain guidance and information in relation to submission.

Chair intimated that he hoped that the community councils aims would be similar to the elected members and that what we sought was the best deal for the village.

The local plan was a strategic document that looked forward 5-10years and it was important to have items on the plan. 
	

	
	Local  Plan
	

	
	Chair intimated that the local plan documentation was contained in a number of lengthy documents and that the community council submission had to be in by 29th June. Whilst Stonehouse was only mentioned around four times in the various documents it was important that the community council log their views and place some markers for the future.

Site for Consideration

One site at Udson farm was being put forward in the paperwork for consideration, following discussion whereby rounding of village and other sites where permission had already been given and had not been developed were discussed it was agreed that this would not be supported.

Existing Development areas where no build has Commenced.
Some discussion took place on the Hospital Land site and loch Park industrial estate,  The general feeling on these that the land designation should be changed to retail / industrial / leisure as residential development was not forthcoming.

Councillor Holman gave advice on this and saw no reason as to why we could not consider this although some thought would have to be given as to how it affected the village centre.  Councillor Holman thought hospital site might be better suilted to small industrial units with loch park being residential.

High School
Consideration should be given to building a high school in the village to reduce the number of children who were being bussed out to Larkhall and Strathaven.  Councillor Campbell advised that the current school roll was 380 children and it was unlikely that a scholl would be pursued by SLC.
Residential Housing

The current local plan provides for a bypass although it is development led and following discussion it was felt that we continue to support this.   The community council should also be considering local authority housing and affordable housing solutions.

Cycle and walking Pathways

Agreed that the community council will continue to support these within the plan
Leisure 
The area next to the ICF that has outline plans for development as a football academy should be explored for other leisure uses lined to the Leisure Trust and that we should not wait for a private developer. 

Transport Infrastructure

The community council will seek to ensure that the transport network infrastructure is maintained or enhanced.

Public Hall and Institute
The uses for these two halls were discussed, they have limited use and should be mixed retail / affordable housing  unless alternative use for Public institute could be put forward. Commercial vehicle traffic and Parking and in relation to these was also discussed.

Waste Management / Windfarms (REF Fund)

The community council need to ensure that this is adequately covered in the local plan. Should be linked to sustainable energy and recyling. REF fund need to be examined in relation to the windfarms and single turbines being proposed.

Scale needs to be examined.

Established  Sites

Robert Freel intimated that he was seeking clarification from SLC Planning on the various consents and commitments on the planning register. 

	DB

	
	Chair thanked all for attending .
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